MINUTES
Board of Directors’ Meeting

Regency Island Dunes

November 19, 2015

The meeting of the Board of Directors, Regency Island Dunes, was called to order by President Richard Janes, at 3:00 PM in Building II.

Secretary Charlyn Filewicz called the roll, with the following Directors present:  Dick Janes, President;  Bob Simpson, Vice-President;  Charlyn Filewicz, Secretary;  Ann Dalena, Dick Dodge, Jim Meminger, Deborah Pearson, and Paul Perryman.  Treasurer Rank was absent.  There was a quorum.

Also present were Property Manager Pat Pacitti, and Office Administrator, Cammy Treanor.

Director Perryman made a motion to approve the Minutes of October 21.  It was seconded by Director Dodge.  The Minutes were approved.

The Treasurer’s report was read by Manager Pacitti.

At the end of September Regency’s net operating cash wqas $414,000.    

Our reserve assets totaled $890,000.

Actual operating expenses for the nine months of the year were $54,000 less than budgeted, primarily in maintenance.  It now appears that Regency will end the year with a small surplus, about two to three percent of its annual budget.

President Janes made a statement thanking Director Deborah Pearson, who has served on the Board of Directors of Regency Island Dunes for the past 18 years.  He thanked her for her service on many Committees, the beach restoration project, the President Council projects, the refurbishment of both of Regency’s buildings after the hurricanes in 2004, and many other contributions.
Director Pearson is leaving to move to another location.  A gift was presented from the Board of Directors, the entire staff, and on behalf of the residents here.

Director Pearson is replaced on the Board of Directors by Marc Coons.  

A motion was made by Secretary Filewicz to approve the appointment of Marc Coons to the Board of Directors.  It was seconded by Director Perryman.  Director Coons was seated on the Board.

MANAGER’S REPORT

Manager Pacitti’s entire report is attached to and becomes part of these official documents.

Some of the major items of immediate importance are as follows:

Approval of the rewrite of Rules and Regulations, for publication and distribution at the Annual Homeowners’ Meeting on January 19, 2016.

Approval of an amount not to exceed $30,720 to replace the 10 year old awning for Building I, which fell apart, when it was being reinstalled this week.  Manager Pacitti stated that Building #2 awning was purchased in 2007 and will hopefully last until  2017.
Manager Pacitti created a  guide sheet for closing & securing the new shutters, and requested Mr Jim Pickering review the content.  The guide was tweaked to incorporate several changes and is being published.  President Janes thanked Mr Pickering for his assistance.

The 2016 Data Release & Information Sheet in addition to a Comments Concerns & Conditions survey on the new Hurricane Protection installation are being sent to all owners requesting the return by January 7th.  Manager Pacitti stated that on the 2016 Data Release & Information Sheet there is a question requesting each owner’s preference of Communication (1-4), to help determine whether residents would rather be notified by text, email, cell phone or land line message.  This will be compiled by the Communications Committee, the web Master, and Manager Pacitti, and a decision will be made for updating this process.  The Comments Concerns & Conditions survey on the shutter installation is of utmost importance as the owner of the Shutter company will be in attendance at the January 19th Homeowners’ Meeting.  Both sheets can be returned in the stamped, addressed envelope also included in the mailing.  Manager Pacitti stressed that at the top of the page of the 2016 Data Release sheet, pursuant to Florida Law  each owner must authorize publication of away information, emails, and cell numbers.  If you want your away information published in the Regency Phone Book, you must circle DO.  
Both questionnaires are attached to this official document.

Manager Pacitti introduced Cammy Treanor, who will become our permanent Office Administrator on December 29, 2015.  

Manager Pacitti reported that the first draft of the Annual Budget for 2016 is ready for Treasurer Rank and his Committee to review once Treasurer Rank returns.  

Director Dalena’s Landscape report is attached to this official document.  Manager Pacitti stated the Geraniums will be installed in the front beds as soon as the weather cools off.  She stated that new plants have been installed along the landside of the dune.
Secretary Filewicz’s Rules and Regulations report is attached to this official document.  

Manager Pacitti stated that two gas pool heaters need replacement and will be installed with in-ground cathodic protection.   This is a budgeted item.

The Comcast negotiations are ongoing.  Manager Pacitti was approached by other condo associations on the island to create a large group for better bargaining leverage.  Secretary Filewicz was added to that Committee.

Director Dalena made a motion to replace the awning for Building I, with an amount not to exceed $30,720.  It was seconded by Secretary Filewicz.  The motion was passed.  Reconditioning annually will be assessed to see if that will add years to the wear and tear.

Rules and Regs Committee Chairman, Secretary Filewicz thanked her Committee, which has put months into the rewrite of these documents.  A note will be placed on all bulletin boards, emphasizing “Regency Rules”, which are those always in effect.  This will be a quick reference for residents, and guests.

Secretary Filewicz thanked Manager Pacitti for the beautiful cover which she created for this publication.

Director Dalena made a motion to approve these Rules and Regulations.  Director Perryman seconded the motion.  The Rules and Regulations were approved, as rewritten.  Chairman Filewicz thanked the Board of Directors.
The next meeting of the Board of Directors will be held on December 10, 2015.

Secretary Filewicz made a motion to adjourn this meeting.  Director Perryman seconded that motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:40PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlyn Kelly Filewicz

Secretary, Board of Directors

Regency Island Dunes
